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he new year is
underway and the

member concerns.
Speaker presentations for
this meeting include a
firsthand experience with
the FDA’s compliance
based inspection process
and a presentation on a
novel validation program.
Round table discussion
groups will include the
topics of environmental
monitoring, compliance,
and validation.  The
presentations promise to
be informative and the
roundtables will be a great
opportunity to discuss
issues with others who
have the same concerns.

The Golf Social will be held
on June 6, 2003 at
Hedingham Golf Course in
Raleigh, NC.  This event is
intended to be a
networking opportunity and
you do not have to be a
good golfer to participate in
the event.  The fall vendor
show will be held on
September 23, 2003.  We
will be holding this event at
a new location this year.
The McKimmen Center has
been selected for this
year’s Vendor Show and
we are looking forward to

PDA Southeast Chapter
has been busy planning the
events for 2003.   The
Chapter Officers and
Committee Chairpersons
met on January 9, 2003 to

discuss the
number and
type of events
the chapter
would sponsor
for the year.  It
was determined
that we would
hold our Annual
Spring Meeting,
the Golf Social,
and the Fall

Vendor Show. Information
about the events will be on
the PDA Southeast Chapter
web site pdase.org.
Hopefully we will see you at
one or more of the events.

The Spring Meeting is
scheduled for April 17, 2003
at the Sheraton Imperial in
RTP. The format for the day
long meeting will include
speakers and roundtables.
The Chapter is making an
effort to recruit industry
speakers for our meetings
with the intent of providing
relevant and educational
information that will directly
relate to and address Continued on  Page 2

We are looking for
volunteers to work
on our committees.



Visit the
PDA Southeast Chapter website,

www.pdase.org,
for updated information

concerning events,
volunteer opportunities and
membership information.

the change.  As previously
mentioned, information
about these events will be
on the PDA Southeast web
site pdase.org.

As always, we are looking
for volunteers to work on
our committees.  If you are
interested in participating
please contact Lisa Eklund
at lisa.eklund@fresinius-
kabi.com .  Lisa will help
put you in touch with the
various committee chairs.
A description of all the
committees can be found
on the web site.

Last but certainly not least,
I want to thank all the
people who continue to
make the chapter a
success.  The officers Lisa
Eklund, Tony Pavell, and
Kim Hughes, the
Committee Chairs Susan

Moore, Teresa Frisone,
Pam Webb, Kip Lopez,
Terry Polson, Cindy Smith,
and Jim Rickloff.  I would
also like to thank our event
coordinator Diane Williams
for her much appreciated
help and advice.  Thank
you all for your support and
dedication to the chapter.
With your continuing
support I am looking
forward to another
successful year for the
chapter.

Please note this newsletter
will be the last one we will
send to you through the
mail.  The Executive
Committee has determined
that it is most cost effective
for the newsletter to be
sent electronically.  Please
provide us with your current
email address so we can
continue to send you the
newsletter.  You can update
your membership

information through the web
site.  If we lose track of

Mary

Con’t from Page 1 you, the newsletter will be
posted on the website.

In the November Newsletter, the email address for Ramin
Khoshatefeh of ISD Technology was incorrectly given.

The correct email address for Ramin is
ASH@ISDWEB.COM. We apoligize for any

inconvenience this may have caused.
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…more than calibrations!

Analytical and Process Calibrations
Calibration Program Setup and Audits

CGMP, GLP Documentation
Environmental Studies

The PCI quality system ensures all services
 Comply with FDA guidelines

_____________________________________
8100 Brownleigh Drive, Suite 100-A

Raleigh, NC  27617
919-781-7787        fax: 919-781-3502

www.pci-llc.com
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n order to assure
successful programs in

ast year we announced a paperless newsletter in
2003.  Beginning next quarter, the newsletter will be

heard a dynamic speaker
at a meeting or even at
your own company, please
contact the Programs
Committee with their name
and topics which they
might present.  We will
contact that person and get
their permission prior to

adding their name to our
data bank.

  If any of you have a
unique application or
process at your company
and would like to share it at

a Chapter meeting, please
let us know.  You may send
this information to Pam
Webb at
Pamela_webb@steris.com
or call 1-800-989-7575 ext.
23019 and leave a
message.

Written by Pam Webb, Chair, Program Committee

Written by Cindy Smith, Chair, Communications Committee

I

Programs Committee Needs Your Help!

Newsletter Goes
Electronic

L

the future, we must start
today!  It is the goal of the
Programs Committee to put
together a data bank of
potential topics and
speakers for future
meetings of the Southeast
Chapter PDA.   If you have

emailed instead of printed and sent via postal delivery.
Since the original announcement, we have attempted to
update email addresses for each of the members of the
PDA Southeast Chapter.  If you have recently changed
email addresses, please make sure we have your new
address.  You may update your email information by
visiting our website at www.pdase.org.  Select “Join
PDASE” and enter your name, address and email.  In the
comment section, please let us know if this is an update of
your information.

The newsletter will continue to be available on our webpage
for those in transition that have not had the opportunity to
give us the updated information.

Remember:  PDA Southeast Chapter membership is free.
You only have to supply the information needed so we can
communicate with you.  Your information will NOT be
shared or sold.

Terri Polson Receives PDA
Volunteer Award
T
During the earliest stages of development, Terri
worked to recruit peers to become involved with this
new Chapter. She was responsible for  submitting
the Chapter-By-Laws to the PDA Board of Directors.
The charter for the chapter was approved in
September 1997. Terri acted as interim President
and then was elected to a two-year term as
President. She served as Past President and
continues to be active as Special Events
Chairperson.

The executive committee of the PDA Southeast
Chapter submitted Terri’s name for the PDA Chapter
Volunteer Award. The award is intended to recognize
significant contributions of chapter volunteers.

Terri received a plaque and winners were announced
at the annual PDA meeting in December. The PDA
Southeast Chapter is proud and pleased that Terri
was given this honor, one she deeply deserves.

erri Polson is the reason the Southeast Chapter
of PDA exists today.
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‘FORE’ Vendors
Sponsorships available

for the
Third Annual PDA Southeast Chapter Golf Social

Hedingham Golf Club
Raleigh, NC

Friday, June 6, 2003 1:00 pm Shot-gun Start
$150 Sponsorship:

!!!!! Contestant prize (closest to pin, longest drive, etc) for one hole or door prize(s) presented in
your company’s name (Chapter Organization Committee will purchase)

!!!!! Recognition of sponsorship at the hole you sponsor
!!!!! Bar-B-Que dinner for two company representatives

Each golfer will receive a ‘Goodie’ bag containing golf paraphernalia.  Vendor donations of items (golf
balls, tees, markers, bags, huggers, golf towels, etc) for these are also needed by May 24, 2003.

To register as a sponsor, complete and return the attached form and sponsor fee
($150/hole) before May 24, 2003 to:

Questions or more information: Susan Moore, P.O. Box 10586, Raleigh, NC  27605
Phone: (919) 831-243   Email: susan_moore@millipore.com

No email registrations, please.  Make checks payable to ‘PDA Southeast Chapter.’

Vendor Sponsorship Registration
(please print legibly)

Company

Rep(s) attending

**(Note:  separate registration and entry fee required to play in tournament)

Address

City State Zip

Daytime Phone Email

Item(s) for goodie bags

Complete and return registration form with $150/hole sponsor fee before May 24, 2003 to:
Susan Moore, P.O. Box 10586, Raleigh, NC  27605

(Make checks payable to
‘PDA Southeast Chapter’)



Name

Company

Address

City State Zip

Daytime Phone Email Address

Approx. score for 18 holes

(optional, check box if you would like registration confirmation)

Complete and return attached registration form with $25 entry fee before May 24, 2003 to:

Terri Polson, GlaxoSmithKline, 5 Moore Dr., RTP, NC  27709

(Make checks payable to ‘PDA Southeast Chapter’)
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            Third Annual PDA Southeast Chapter
Golf Social

(NOT for the serious golfer!)

Friday, June 6, 2003

!!!!! Captain’s Choice Format
!!!!! Individual Entrees only (team pairings will be random)

!!!!! Teams are not Handicapped – for fun and networking

!!!!! Team Prizes

Hedingham Golf Club
Raleigh, NC

!!!!! Hole Prizes (longest drive, closest to

the pin, etc)

!!!!! Door Prizes

!!!!! Complimentary Roving Beverage Cart

!!!!! Catered Bar-B-Que Dinner
Entry Fee: $25

NOTE: Each golfer must supply their own golf shoes (soft spikes) and golf clubs

To register, complete and return  registration form with pre-paid entry fee before May 24, 2003 to:
Terri Polson, GlaxoSmithKline, 5 Moore Dr., RTP, NC  27709

No email registrations, please; entry fee must accompany registration.
Make checks payable to ‘PDA Southeast Chapter.’

PDA Southeast Chapter Golf Social, June 6, 2003, Hedingham Golf Club
Registration

(please print legibly)

1:00 pm Shot-gun Start



6

.
CRB Consulting Engineers

ITW Texwipe

Apex Laboratories

Accugenix

Phil Ellis Associates, INC.

Millipore Corp.

S&M Separations Technologies

BD Diagnostics

Consolidated Polymer
Technologies

Smith Consulting

General Econopak

O’Neal Engineering

The Southeast Chapter of the PDA would like to take this opportunity to thank our

If your company would like to participate with the Southeast Chapter PDA, please contact a member of the Sponsorship Committee
for more details on Sponsorship opportunities in 2003!

Thanks, again!

Clarkston-Potomac Group

Serentec

Prudential Cleanroom Services

Nationwide
Pharmaceutical Services

BioMerieux

Associates of Cape Cod

Hydro

Afton Scientific

domnick hunter

BE&K Engineering

Brandtech Scientific

Commissioning Agents

EM Science

Contamination Control
Technologies

Doe & Ingalls

GE Kaye Instruments
Fresenius Kabi

KSE Scientific
Micron Training

MIDI, Inc.

Miller Products

Pharmaceutical Calibrations & Instrumentation, LLC

Phoenix Imperative

Propack Data

Remel, Inc.

SEC Associates

Steris

Stedim

Biologics Consulting Group

Yokogawa

Veltek Associates

VWR International

The PDA-Southeast Chapter Sponsorship Committee

Susan Moore, Co-Chair: 800-645-5476,X 6929 or susan_moore@millipore.com

Teresa Frisone, ,Co-Chair: 800-645-5476,X 6137 or teresa_frisone@millipore.com

Steve Podolski 919-465-1741 or spo@propack-data.com

2002 sponsors.  Without your support the chapter could not offer its members all
the great meetings, events, newsletters and the web site, each year!
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Tuesday, September 23, 2003, PDA Southeast Chapter Fall Meeting and
Vendor Show, McKimmon Center (NEW LOCATION), Raleigh (Off West-
ern Blvd. near NCSU). Registrations will be mailed in August.

PDA Southeast Chapter
2003 Calendar

Friday, June 6, 2003, Golf Outing, Hedingham Golf Club, Raleigh. For
Sponsorship information contact Susan Moore,
susan_moore@millipore.com. If you are interested in playing golf,
contact Terri Polson,  Terri.m.polson@gsk.com.

Thursday, April 17, 2003, PDA Southeast Chapter Spring Meeting,  at
the Sheraton Imperial, RTP. Registrations will be mailed in March or you
may register using the form on the PDA Southeast Chapter website,
pdase.org, or email proflink@aol.com.

Directions: From I-40 traveling east from airport. Take Gorman Street Exit
#295. Turn left onto Gorman Street. Go apporoximately 1 mile. McKimmon
Center is on the right past Avent Ferry Rd. before Western Blvd.

From I-40 traveling west. Take Gorman Street Exit #295. Turn right onto
Gorman Street. Go approximately 1 mile. McKimmon Center is on right
past Avent Ferry Rd. before Western Blvd.

McKimmon Center Directions:

Cut and keep for your  records"



PDA Southeast Chapter
302 Versailles Drive
Cary, NC 27511

Fresenius Kabi Clayton, L.P. has been actively playing a major role in the planning and future implementation of the Clayton
Skills Training Center to be constructed in Johnston County.  The center will provide training in bioprocessing, chemical and
pharmaceutical techniques and practices.  The Clayton Skills Training Center It will be facilitated by Johnston Community
College.

Fresenius Kabi initially participated in the first Bioworks Certificate Program by hosting classes at their Clayton facility. The
Bioworks Certificate program is now housed in the old Cleveland Middle School building.

College bound students, potential industry workforce employees along with employees of Bayer, Novo Nordisk and
Fresenius Kabi will be participating in the curriculum of the newly constructed Training Center.

Fresenius Kabi, Bayer, and Novo Nordisk are currently participating in the recommendation of course curriculum and design
of the facility. Course work will be applicable to defined degree programs set by Johnston Community College.

Fresenius Kabi Partners with Biotech Training
Center in Johnston County

Please make sure you keep your Records up-to-date with the PDA Southeast Chapter.

Email: proflink@aol.com with any changes to your member information.

Also, Please note the new address for PDA Southeast Chapter registration forms, etc.
302 Versailles Dr.
Cary, NC 27511

phone: 919-463-0615  fax: 919-463-0588


